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MEETING MINUTES

DATE:



Tuesday, January 26, 2106
LOCATION:


Conference Rm A.
TOPIC OF MEETING:
Special Ad Hoc Committee on Neighborhood Improvement and Community Enhancement – 2016 Spring Clean-up.
PRESENT:                         
Councilmembers: Garrett Dennis, Al Ferraro, Joyce Morgan, John Crescimbeni, Tommy Hazouri, Lori Boyer

Other Attendees:
See attached sign in sheets.
Councilman Dennis: 
Started meeting at 3:05 p.m. with introduction of attendees. Stated purpose of meeting: 
Plan and execute a city-wide, citizen engaged spring clean-up.  The clean-up would concentrate on cleaning of city right-of-ways, common areas, neighborhoods and parks. The spring clean-up would piggy back on the annual tire buy back, which would promote a day of a clean-up for Jacksonville.
The idea is to garner participation from citizens, businesses and schools by partnering with the Neighborhoods Division, Duval County School Board, Chamber of Commerce, Greenscape of Jacksonville, Keep Jacksonville Beautiful and our waste haulers, to make this a successful event.

Council Member Dennis requested John Shellhorn to provide some historical information on past clean-up efforts. 
John Shellhorn, Chief of Mosquito Control:
Provided a brief history of the staff and commission and briefed the committee on past events with Clean-it-Up, Green-it-up, Adopt-a-Road and various other initiatives. Gave some details on how some others events were conducted in the past and the success those events achieved.
Council Member Dennis:
Stated that the goal for the clean-up would be for each Council Member to serve as and an ambassador for their own respective district, by communicating the clean-up during their community meetings/town hall meetings etc. also, assist in identifying areas where roll-offs and dumpsters can be placed for the citizens to bring their trash to.

Council Member Hazouri:

Suggested that the city use the Duval County School parking lot, as they did in years past for such efforts as these to stage the dumpsters, as most citizens would know where those schools would be located.  
Paul Soares, Assistant Superintendent Operations:
Stated that he would need to a plan to take back to Duval County School Board Risk Management Division, to see if this an option and would report back.
Anna Dooley, Greenscape:

Provided insight to various projects that have taken place and those that are currently scheduled through Greenscape of Jacksonville, impact of the clean-ups. Ms. Dooley recommended that the clean-up also include some type of “beautification” component and provide some type of incentive to recruit and recognize the volunteers.

Council Member Boyer:

Recommendation would be to roll all of the clean-up events into one big event.
Council Member Hazouri:

Requested that the administration provide a couple different plans to the committee on the initiative, also requested that they also engage JEA in on the planning process.
Ali Korman-Shelton, Director, Governmental Affairs:

Relayed to the committee that that Mayor is in full support of the clean-up initiative and the administration will provide assistance.

Council Member Dennis:

Recapped meeting:

· Goal is to combine both events (tire buy back and spring clean-up) into one

· Request for administration to work with the NICE Committee members on the plans/input

· Administration to present two plans to the NICE Committee scheduled for Tuesday, February 16, 2016

Meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. For verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio CD.
The following items have been submitted for public record.  Please contact legislative services for these items.


Meeting Notice


Meeting Minutes

Sign in sheet

